
Dear families, 
 
I would like to thank you all for a  
wonderful start to the year. An overwhelm-
ing majority of our young people have  
returned with a positive attitude to their 
learning and a real focus upon their  
aspirations. We believe that their success 
starts with their belief in themselves and 
their aspirations - ‘where dreams become 
futures’. Every student; every day; whatever 
it takes. 
 
At the end of August we celebrated the 
many successes of our year 11 students. This 
t is always such a great day, where the hard 
work of five years is rewarded. The theme of 
my first assemblies has been ‘Why not?’ I 
have shared the experiences of our GCSE 
students and have talked to all the students 
about the opportunities that are on offer to 
them; these opportunities support the belief 
that they can achieve anything that they 
want to, if they apply themselves.  
 
Our new year 7 students are settling in  
nicely. It makes such a difference that we 
have created their own dedicated year 7 
school within the wider school. This initia-
tive has been supported and funded by the 
local authority as a pilot project. It is already 
making a huge difference to the experiences 
of our learners. I must also thank two  
fantastic year 7 students, Faye Davies and 
Micah Lwereeke who were so impressive on 
our visit to Grafton Primary School to tell 
parents and year 6 students all about life at 
Beacon High. This was followed up by a visit 
to Pooles Park and Ambler where our Year 

11 ambassadors Joshua Olukoga and  
Jessica Charie were equally impressive 

when the spoke to a room with over 100 
adults and children. 

 
Finally, may I take the opportunity to 

remind all families that any  
student arriving after 8.40 will  

receive a detention for lateness. 
 

Yours sincerely, 
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Congratulations to our outgoing year 11 students on their progress and 

achievements in their GCSEs. 

Here are just a few of our leavers who are going on to do great things! Their 

advice to Beacon High students is to study hard, ask for help, plan ahead and 

stay focussed. 

A particular mention goes to Jack who gained 10 strong 

passes including Grade 9s in Maths, Further Maths, Chem-

istry and Physics. Jack is going on to Woodhouse to study 

A Level Maths, Accounting and Computer Science. 

 

Daniel achieved 9 GCSE grades at a strong pass or above. 
Daniel is going to Candi to study A Level Psychology, PE and 
Biology. 
 

 

Blertina left Beacon High with 7 GCSE grades at a strong 

pass or above. 

 

 

Dion gained 9 GCSE grades at a strong pass or above. Dion 

is going to St Mary Magdalene 6th Form. 
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Tore left Beacon High with 8 GCSE grades at a strong pass 

or above. Tore is going on to study A Level  

History, Biology and Chemistry. 

Marta achieved 9 GCSE grades at a strong pass or 

above. 
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Former student Kaan who left in 2017 has just  
received the exciting news that he has been  
successful in gaining a place at Cambridge  
University to study Natural Sciences. After  
leaving us, Kaan studied A Level s at City and  
Islington Sixth Form, achieving an impressive three 
A*s in Maths, Physics and Further Maths.  
 
Kaan reflected on his time at school as a time where he met many friends 
with whom he is still in touch. Though gaining respectable grades, Kaan 
recalls being disappointed with his GCSE results as he was aiming for top 
grades. Rather than view this as a setback, this spurred him on to get  
organised and study hard at college, not leaving it until the last few 
months in order to get himself the best grades at A Level. 
 
Kaan’s advice to our year 10 and 11 students is to “Start now! Don’t leave 
it too late. Never be scared to ask for help; use your teachers; work at 
home and use all the exam materials online”. He commented that when 
starting college it was great because he was studying the subjects he is 
clearly passionate about and the freedom and independence were  
aspects he enjoyed - adding a cautionary note, that this requires self-
discipline. He advised our GCSE students to “Get organised. Have a plan 
and write it down. Use your planners and have folders for each subject - 
enjoy yourself but put your studies first”....”As corny/cheesy as it sounds, 
students should ƴŜǾŜǊ ƎƛǾŜ ǳǇ. When you find something challenging, the 
easiest thing to do is to stop – we’ve all been there. But to be  
constructive, you should always at least try to get some help. This can be 
from a friend, parent, or teacher”. He added “Time management is key. 
Make sure you plan your weeks so that you know exactly when to work 
and when to play. When you plan your studying, know exactly what 
you’re going to do i.e a certain topic which you may struggle with or 
spending X number of hours on course work. Take breaks and don’t over-
work yourself!” 
 
Kaan is looking forward to Cambridge but acknowledges that “there will 
not be a lot of people like myself there” as Kaan represents a small per-
centage of students from state education to be accepted into Oxford or 
Cambridge. It is clear that it is important to Kaan to make students at Bea-
con High aware of the potential to go to Oxbridge Universities. He said he 
is excited about the prospect of gaining a world class education, small 
classes and 1:1 tutorials, working with top academics in the field of Phys-
ics. When I asked him what his plans for the future were post-graduate, 
Kaan told me that he is considering a Masters Degree and possibly a PhD… 
but that teaching did sound too bad either.  We hope he will come back 
soon to speak to students about his experiences.  

All Tufnell Park primary 
school's year 5s are taking 
part in the Great Beacon 
High Bake Off competition 
over the course of this half 
term. The first heat took 
place on Wednesday with 
13 pupils (A BAKER'S  
DOZEN!) competing for a 

place in the final next month. All pupils baked 
shortbread biscuits and were provided with the 
basic ingredients and instructions. They then 
had to choose any extra ingredients they 
wished to include, such as chocolate chips, for 
example. Ms Jordan and Mrs Andrews did a 
great job leading the pupils safely through the 
task and there were plenty of smiling faces 
throughout the afternoon.  
 
The (un)enviable task of choosing the five 'Star 
Bakers' from this heat fell upon Mr Streeter, Ms 
Good and Mrs MacDonald. The standard was 
very high and the children had lots of fun in the 
kitchen, all producing very impressive biscuits. 
However, only five could progress to the final 
and they were Leyah, Robin, Phoenix, Huck and 
Molly. All pupils received certificates for  
participating and the five finalists also received 
'Star Baker' certificate invitations to come back 
for the final in October. 

Have your contact details changed recently? Or does your child have a medical condition we do not know 

about? Please let the office staff know as soon as you can by emailing:  

/9[9.w!¢LbD {¦//9{{ 

¢I9 Dw9!¢ .9!/hb ILDI  

.!Y9 hCCτ! .!Y9wΩ{ 5h½9bΗ 


